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Next dinner meeting at 6:30 pm

Monday, August 8, 2016 at:   
   The Barkley Restaurant





              1400 Huntington Drive

                                                        South Pasadena, CA  91030






    (at the intersection of Huntington and Fremont)

Attached you will find the financial report for our chapter.  This past Sojourner year was from July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016.  Please notice that our only income is from dividends earned from the National Sojourners Trust Fund.  We do not solicit money from members.  We never pass the hat at meetings, nor do we auction or sell anything.

Your membership in Pasadena #265 entitles you to much, much more than just attending a bimonthly meeting.  Every year there are many Area encampments, and two national functions (Convention and Midwinter meeting).  Please correct me on anything that may be incorrect.  Here is what we currently know:


Next meeting of our chapter
August 8, 2016


Federal Area encampment
August 27, 2016


Tennessee encampment
September 27 - 28, 2016


Northwest Area encampment
September 30, 2016


Pacific Northwest Area encampment
October 3 - 5, 2016


Fall meeting of Pasadena #265
October 10, 2015


Mid Central Southeast Area encampment
October 21-22, 2016


Mid Atlantic Area encampment
November 5, 2016


National Mid Winter Meeting
January 11 -15, 2017

The annual convention in Greenville, SC was a huge success.  Important business concerning our Order was resolved and National Officers were elected and installed.  As a matter of fact, there were 27 members of Pasadena #265 in attendance at that convention..  At our next chapter meeting there will be a short report by Steve Harris of the convention activities.

Since our last newsletter we have gained six new members: Michael Schneider, Dave Higdon, Wayne Barnes, Randy Geck, Thurl Ray, and Paul Clark.  Michael Schneider is active in the Pasadena Scottish Rite and has a part in the “Spirit of Hiram”.  Dave Higdon is known throughout California because he is active in numerous Masonic bodies; he is not related to our Jr. Past National President.  Wayne Barnes is chairman of the National Education and Training Committee and he is respected by all as a dedicated Mason.  Thurl Ray is retired from the Navy; he was a Master Chief.  Randy Geck is on the Committee of 33 and he is also the Area Rep. of the Federal Area.  Paul Clark is active in several York Rite organizations.

Members of National Sojourners are known throughout America as patriotic citizens.  As such, we should fly our flags to demonstrate our loyalty to our country and to impress our neighbors, especially on the following days in August and September:  


August 4
the U.S Congress established . Coast Guard in 1790


August 7
National Purple Heart Day


August 15
VJ Day in the Pacific (1945)


September 9
California was admitted into the Union in 1850


September 11
Patriot Day (remembering the World Trade Center)


September 13
General John J. Pershing’s birthday


September 17
Constitution Day


September 18
Congress established the U.S. Air Force in 1947


September 19
POW, MIA Recognition Day

At the April chapter meeting the chapter Nominating Committee presented the following names and they were all unanimously elected.  No one was nominated from the floor.  Then, at the June chapter meeting they were installed by our Regional Representative, Steve Harris (PP, PC).

        CHAPTER OFFICERS                                 CAMP OFFICERS
President
Daniel Hood
Commander
Bernie Harris

1st Vice Pres
Simon McIlroy
Chief of Staff
Jovin Bilog

2nd Vice Pres
Nathan Marsak
Asst. Chief of Staff
Greg Corey

3rd Vice Pres
Bruce Hudson
Officer of the Day
Jeremy Chongco

Sect/Treas
Joe Ryland
Adjutant
Joe Ryland

Chaplain
Harvey Lyman

Our Jr. Past National President, Jim Higdon, said:  “Let each of us reflect upon the importance of what National Sojourners means to us: God bless America! God bless our Fraternity! God bless National Sojourners! ”

General James Mattis said “Be polite, be professional, but have a plan to kill everyone you must”.

Proudly Serving the Cause of Patriotism









